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Tel. 787.522.5252 | Fax 1.866.912.2830 

January 7, 2019 

COM-2019-003 

Recall: Temozolomide Capsules recalled  

Dear provider of pharmaceutical services,   

At PharmPix we are committed to the health and well-being of patients.  It is for this reason that 
we inform you that on January 4, 2019 Amerigen Pharmaceuticals Inc. issued a recalling of 3552 
bottles of temozolomide capsules, 20mg. The recall was made because samples failed to meet 
dissolution specifications according to Food and Drug Administration (FDA) Enforcement Report. 
The products affected by the recall are detailed on Table 1. 
 

Table 1. Affected products  

Product Affected 
Lot 

Expiration 
date 

NDC 

Temozolomide capsules, 20 mg 18B005 A 02/2020 43975-253-05 

Temozolomide capsules, 20 mg 18B005 B 02/2020 43975-253-14 

 
The Pharmacy must: 
 

1. Identify if they have the product in inventory and immediately stop using and dispensing 
the product.  

2. Contact all members that in the previous 90 days received the recalled medication and 
advised them to talk to their doctor.  

3. For questions regarding this recall please visit Managed Health Care Connect at: 
https://www.managedhealthcareconnect.com/content/cancer-drug-recalled-
2?page=4,0 
 

For additional information visit: 
 
https://www.managedhealthcareconnect.com/content/cancer-drug-recalled-2?page=3,0 
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